
 

HELP ESTABLISH A NEW SECONDARY SCHOOL FOR NORTH 
BRENT AND WEMBLEY! 

 

 

          18th January 2016 

 

Dear Colleague, 

 

As you are aware, Brent secondary schools are developing a proposal to establish a new 
secondary school in the North Brent / Wembley part of the Borough. This is to provide the 
additional school places from 2018 that the Council requires as the larger primary cohorts reach 
secondary age.  

As part of the application to the Department for Education we need to demonstrate that we have 
engaged with the local community and that there is parental demand for North Brent School to be 
established, in particular from the first two year groups who would join the school in September 
2018 and September 2019 (the current Y4 and Y3).  

We would be grateful if you would: 

 

1. Distribute the attached leaflet electronically early next week (ideally 18th or 19th January 
2016) to all parents asking them to show their support for the establishment of another high 
quality school for Brent families; and 
 

2. Distribute hard copies of the leaflet to children in Years 3 and 4 – We will arrange for these 
to be delivered to you on 18th or 19th January 2016.  

 

Thank you for your assistance in helping us try to secure sufficient school places for our 
community. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Terry Molloy (Headteacher, Claremont High School) 

Mike Hulme (Headteacher, Queens Park Community School)  

Gill Bal (Executive Headteacher, Wembley High Technology College) 

 

 


